
Holcombe Burnell Parish Council Meeting Monday September 10th 2018
Parish Clerk: Mrs Debbie Radford-Lewis, Higher Bickhams, Whitestone Exeter, EX4 2HP 
The Holcombe Burnell Parish Meeting was held at the Village Hall, Longdown, Monday 10th September 2018 at 7.30pm.  
Present: Chair Cllr B Shipley, Cllrs T Turner, M Bulley, E Wilson, J Betney, C Eden and the Clerk D Radford-Lewis & 2 Public Members. District Cllr Bromell was in attendance. 
1.  Open Forum & AOB – none – all items discussed as below. 
2. Apologies – H Studholme, S Wood  and County Cllr Connett sent apologies. 
3. Declaration of Interests and changes to Registers – Cllr M Bulley and Wilson for Mr Harvey cheque
4. Minutes of Previous Meeting Held- 9th July – Cllr Turner  (p), Cllr Wood (s) & Cllr Shipley signed the meeting minutes as a true & correct record – vote was UNANIMOUS. 
5. Play Area inspection and resurface – The Parish Council has been successful in getting a Rural Aid Grant this year to assist with the resurfacing of the play Area.  Three suppliers have quoted and one has been discounted for being too high.  The Clerk will now ask for timeframes regarding completing the project.  This will be shared by email to all councillors and a decision on allocating the tender will be made from then.  The equipment will be looked at prior to installation and any repairs completed. 
6. Defibrillator installation and course – The defibrillator has been installed and Cllr Wood has sent an email to SW Ambulance Service to register the device.  A familiarisation event was discussed.  One is being held at Tedburn Village Hall on October 8th at 7.30 in the John Bromell Room.  This will be shared with groups, businesses, on the website and in bus shelters and on the Longdown Face book page.  
A discussion took place regarding if a general first aid session could be incorporated into an event.  The Clerk will speak to Roger Sibley who has organised the Tedburn session.  A session in November will be aimed to be organised at Longdown Village Hall.   A date for this will be confirmed when known and if possible the first aid session will be included in this.  Thanks were given to Warren Wood who has kindly installed this for the Parish, free of charge.  The Clerk will ask if there are any materials to be reimbursed. 
7. Co-Option – The vacant posts have been advertised and Cllr Wilson has confirmed she is happy to be reconsidered. Other interests have been received via Cllr Betney.  Both ladies attended this meeting and will formally register their interest with the Clerk who will share this with other councillors prior to the next meeting with the Agenda. 

Cllr Betney spoke about how she has looked into possible ways of gaining interest from residents becoming councillors.  One suggestion was ensuring District and County Councillors were able to attend.  Also, what new lines of communications are possible with parishioners?  It was agreed this will be an agenda item for next month.  In the meantime, all councillors will ask fellow parishioners what they would like to see put in place. The contact details for putting things on the website will be found out and shared with Councillors and put in the Tedburn Times. 
8. Longdown Orchid – Cllr Shipley spoke about a special kind of orchid that grows in Holcombe Burnell called the Early Purple Orchid.  Some parishioners voiced a concern that they had not seen it much this year.  It was confirmed it had been seen in various sites around the parish. 
9. Reports from Clerk, County and District Councillors –
District Cllr Bromell passed the Clerk the form for his fund to which £500 towards the defibrillator will be applied for.  

County Cllr Connett not in attendance.   The Clerk will ask if he is able to attend the next meeting. 
The Clerk reported 

	TDC
	From September 3rd foil trays, lids and wrapping will be able to recycled in the black box.

The Gambling Act 2005  has a Review of Statement of Principles and draft proposals 

After a discussion regarding Holcombe Burnell being missed off the recent consultation regarding conservation in the Parish and af ter asking Cllr Bromell to look into this.


	Leaflets will be given to all householders from TDC.

These were passed to the Village Hall committee as they are most likely to be affected.

It was agreed the Clerk will contact TDC again to find out how this happened.

	DALC
	The Secretary of DALC Lesley Smith is retiring. 

The War Memorials grant is open for applications
	Details of new secretary to be shared when known. 

It was decided we did not need to apply. 

	Village Hall
	The WiFi password is Holcombe.
	This was shared.  It was suggested it be displayed in the hall.

	DCC
	The addition of putting road closure times on Highways signs has been reported to Cllr Connett, 
	He will feed this back to the Highways department. 



	Audit
	We are still awaiting the outcome of the audit.  there was some confusion when the new Auditors computer system failed and the email containing the audit information was not received,
	A confirmation email has now been received to say that the paperwork was received on time.


10. Planning  - 

18/01571/FUL, Brookfield Yard, Tedburn Road – Formation of toilet, shower and staff canteen block – the 
Documents were viewed on TDC website – Cllr Bulley (p) Cllr Turner (s) – vote UNANIMOUS
DECISIONS -   

18/00599/FUL, Upper Kingswell Farm, - Agricultural Workers Dwelling – GRANTED

18/01163/FUL, Seolea Cottage, Tedburn Road, Whitestone – Replace flat roof on garage with pitched roof - GRANTED
18/01546/VAR, Higher Wheatley Farm, Pocombe Bridge – Variation to condition 2 on planning permission 17/01170/FUL (change of use and extension of existing building for use as Class B1 (a) office use restricted to occupation by the applicant company) to change flat roof to pitched roof.  – GRANTED
11. Accounts for Payment – Cheques to be approved for signature Cllr Eden (p), Cllr Betney (s) – vote UNANIMOUS.  Three signatories were agreed to sign the cheques. 
	Supplier
	Description
	Amount
	VAT
	Total
	Chq.No

	Mrs D Radford-Lewis
	Clerk wages July & August  2018 plus home worker less pension contributions
	£399.60
	
	£399.60

	756

	DCC Pension Fund
	September Pension contribution
	£50.31
	
	£50.31
	757

	DALC
	Course for Judith Betney
	£25.00
	£5.00
	£30.00
	758

	Cardiac Science
	Defib
	£1542.50
	£311.50
	£1869.00
	759

	Mr N Harvey
	Grasscutting July & August 
	£100.00
	
	£100.00
	760

	

	


Meeting closed – 21:00
The next meeting will be Monday 8th October 2018 7.30pm at Longdown Village Hall 
Telephone: 07392 812208                                                                         email: clerkhb@yahoo.co.uk
All information held is for the purposes of making decisions within the Parish Council framework and is not shared with any other bodies, authorities or companies. We draw your attention to our Privacy Notice displayed on the website www.longdownvillage.com


